



This manual contains information about the LATITUDE NXT Patient Management System ("LATITUDE NXT System"), which includes two distinct types of Communicators, the WAVE WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR and the TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR. Availability of the TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR varies by region. See "LATITUDE Communicator Overview" on page 1-4 for more information on each model of Communicator.

Much of the Communicator information in this manual applies to both types of Communicators. In that case, the reference is simply to Communicator or LATITUDE Communicator. However, distinctions are specified when there are differences in how the two types of Communicators, as well different models of the same type of Communicator, relate to the LATITUDE NXT System.

Throughout this manual, three methods of connection to the LATITUDE NXT server are referenced: cellular, Internet, and standard telephone. Availability of methods of connection varies based on model and region. See "LATITUDE Communicator Overview" on page 1-4 for more information. Availability of sensors (weight scale and blood pressure monitor) and the USB Accessory Adapter varies by region.

#### Intended Audience

This literature is intended for use by authorized health care providers of the LATITUDE NXT Patient Management System.

#### Manual Conventions

The screen illustrations used in this manual are intended to familiarize you with the general screen layout of the LATITUDE NXT website. The actual screens you see when using the ATITUDE NXT website will vary based on model, region, and language.

Patient names displayed in screen illustrations are fictitious. Any resemblance to a real person, living or dead, is purely coincidental.

Unless serving as a heading, bold words within the text of this manual are intended to represent the actual words appearing on the LATITUDE NXT website.

#### Trademarks

The following are trademarks of Boston Scientific Corporation or its affiliates: LATITUDE, PaceSafe, and HeartLogic.

Third-party trademarks referenced within this manual are listed below:

- Adobe and Reader are trademarks of Adobe Systems Incorporated.
- stirtim. Kullanmayin Internet Explorer and Microsoft Edge are trademarks of Microsoft Corporation.
- Mozilla and Firefox are trademarks of the Mozilla Foundation.
- Apple, Safari, Mac, iPad, and iPhone are trademarks of Apple Inc.
- Google Chrome is a trademark of Google LLC
- The Bluetooth® word mark is a registered trademark owned by Bluetooth SIG, Inc.



#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION: LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM	1-2
Intended Use	1-2
Contraindications	1-2
Precautions	1-2
Adverse Effects	1-3
System Limitations	1-3
LATITUDE NXT Secure Server	1-4
LATITUDE Communicator Overview	
LATITUDE Customer Support	1-9
Optional Home Health Monitoring Equipment	1-10
BASIC CONCEPTS	1_11
Access to Patient Data	1_11
Access to Fallent Data	
Datiant Cliniaian and Clinia Delationshing	I-II 4 44
Patient, Clinician, and Clinic Relationships	
Palient Groups	
Clinic User Privileges	
	1-12
Red Alerts	1-13
Yellow Alerts	1-14
Implanted Device Interrogation	1-15
Automatic and Prompted Interrogations	
Patient Initiated Interrogations	1-17
JSING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM	
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application	2-1 2-2 2-2
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2
JSING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out	2-1 2-2 
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details	<b>2-1</b> 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-6
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site	<b>2-1</b> 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTEDLATITUDE NXT Mobile Application	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-1
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTEDLATITUDE NXT Mobile Application	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-7 2-11
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM. CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-11 2-12
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTEDLATITUDE NXT Mobile Application	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-11 2-12
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTEDLATITUDE NXT Mobile Application	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-11 2-12 2-12
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients	
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment	
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED	
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTEDLATITUDE NXT Mobile ApplicationRequirementsLogging In and OutNavigating the Site Logging In and OutNavigating the Site	
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports. SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment Enrolling New Patients Educating Patients Educating Patients	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-11 2-12 2-13 2-13 2-13 2-14 2-14 2-14 2-14
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED	<b>2-1</b> 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-11 2-12 2-13 2-13 2-13 2-14 2-14 2-14 2-15 2-15
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment Enrolling Existing Patients Educating Patients PATIENT INITIALIZATION	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-6 2-7 2-11 2-12 2-13 2-13 2-13 2-13 2-14 2-14 2-14 2-15 2-15 2-15
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment Enrolling Existing Patients Educating Patients	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application. Requirements Logging In and Out. Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment Enrolling Existing Patients Educating Patients PATIENT INITIALIZATION MANAGING PATIENTS MANAGING PATIENTS Changing Patient Demographic and Equipment Information	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment Enrolling Existing Patients Educating Patients PATIENT INITIALIZATION MANAGING PATIENTS Changing Patient Demographic and Equipment Information Changing Patient Groups	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5
USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM CHAPTER 2 GETTING STARTED LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application Requirements Logging In and Out Navigating the Site CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION Configuration Details THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE Generating and Printing Patient Reports SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT Enrolling New Patients Ordering and Distributing Equipment Enrolling Existing Patients Educating Patients PATIENT INITIALIZATION MANAGING PATIENTS Changing Patient Demographic and Equipment Information Changing Patients Transferring Patients	2-1 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-2 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5 2-5

MANAGING PATIENT GROUPS	2-17
Adding Patient Groups	2-17
Deleting Patient Groups	2-17
Other Patient Group Management Functions	2-17
MANAGING USER ACCOUNTS	2-17
Adding User Accounts	2-17
Deleting User Accounts	2-18
Other User Account Management Functions	2-18
User Account Self-Management	2-18
PASSWORDS	2-18
Temporary Passwords	2-19
Security Questions	2-19
Changing Your Password	2-19
Resetting Your Forgotten Password	2-19
	2.20
EMR SYSTEM INTEGRATION	
Configuring the EWR Feature	
View EMR Log	2-23
TROUBLESHOOTING	2-24
3 Berte. n. Wildhe deken norr	
SYMBOLS	A-1
APPENDIX A CLARKER CONTRACTOR OF	
$O^{C}$ $\times \partial^{U}$ $e^{U}$ $e^{U}$ $(O^{U})$ $(O^{U})$ $(V^{U})$ $(V^{U})$ $(V^{U})$ $(V^{U})$ $(V^{U})$	
135° alor illo arsi Mir Do itili itili por	
V dre on day and in the second	
FO SHO NUT SOO SHO A REPORTED ATE	
Ver autiente ver eta per mo, intra	len.
Les 10. 00 colo be. Ne. Ni. till x02.	il it
Address of the side of the allowed	2010
The total of the the total of the rite	de.
Or siv of re Nor 2. Let dor i lier	
10, 90, 99, 89, 96, 91, 30, 119. L.	es. 12.
ler all dal so sile pro provide ult	i dan
Sta jus of let Reast let of	UL1
To all all is to be the si	
Une sion of the store with a	a 10°
101, 60, 41, 20, 100, 100, 440, 120, 11	e
NON UN ELL NOT UN ITH	SUL 2
A set it is version in so in	5° 132° 14°
Por Mar El rels, the bar un	1/2 201
the sector to th	0, 0, 10, 10, 10.
oit is ter oil ole stander	il ist in all
	Le l'ar Ler nn
Viersi ou ette alla de	Ki in the second
No são ne veritor	Sion you to
Ver sill no strive	N. A
let ato in the	
	N° , SY
To star ne ve	131.
13 20 0	10
131, sld1, oll	
, all all all all all all all all all al	
GV.	

## THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

#### **CHAPTER 1**

This chapter contains the following topics:

- "INTRODUCTION: LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM" on page 1-2
- "BASIC CONCEPTS" on page 1-11



#### INTRODUCTION: LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

The LATITUDE NXT Patient Management System ("LATITUDE NXT System") enables authorized members of a clinic to periodically monitor patient and device status remotely. (See "Alerts" on page 1-12 for device and patient conditions that are monitored.)

Data collected from the implanted device are combined with data from an optional weight scale or blood pressure monitor. By combining these internal and external measurements with historical information, clinicians can use the LATITUDE NXT System to develop an informed understanding of the patient's implanted device and cardiac health status. Clinic users can periodically monitor devices and bring patients into the office according to implanted device labeling and also when clinically appropriate.

#### **Intended Use**

The LATITUDE NXT System is intended to remotely communicate with a compatible Boston Scientific implanted device and transfer data to a central database. The LATITUDE NXT System provides patient data that can be used as part of the clinical evaluation of the patient.

#### Contraindications

The LATITUDE NXT System is contraindicated for use with any implanted device other than a compatible Boston Scientific implanted device. Not all Boston Scientific implanted devices are compatible with the LATITUDE NXT System. For contraindications for use related to the implanted device, refer to the System Guide for the Boston Scientific implanted device being interrogated.

#### Precautions

The clinician needs to log onto the LATITUDE NXT website in order to receive Alerts. Alerts may appear on the LATITUDE NXT website as often as daily. Primary notification of alert conditions is through the **View Patient List** page on the LATITUDE NXT website. Although secondary notifications through email and Short Message Service (SMS) text messages are available, these reminders are dependent on external systems and may be delayed or not occur. The secondary notification feature does not eliminate or reduce the need to check the LATITUDE NXT website. (SMS text messages are not available in all geographies.)

Implanted device data and **Alerts** are typically available for review on the LATITUDE NXT website within 15 minutes of a successful interrogation. However, data uploads may take significantly longer (up to 14 days). If the Communicator is unable to interrogate the implanted device or if the Communicator is unable to contact the LATITUDE NXT server to upload data, up to 14 days may elapse before the LATITUDE NXT server detects these conditions and the LATITUDE NXT website informs the clinic user that monitoring is not occurring. If both of these conditions occur at the same time, this notification could take up to 28 days. Implanted device data and alert notification may be delayed or not occur at all under various conditions, which include but are not limited to the following:

- There may be system limitations. (See "System Limitations" on page 1-3.)
- The Communicator is unplugged.
- The Communicator is not able to connect to the LATITUDE NXT server through the configured method of connection.
- The implanted device and the Communicator cannot establish and complete a telemetry session.
- The Communicator is damaged or malfunctions.

 The patient is not compliant with prescribed use or is not using the LATITUDE NXT System as described in the patient manual.

The clinic user can identify any patients that are not being monitored as described above by using the **Not Monitored** filter on the **View Patient List** page. (See Figure 2–4 View Patient List Page on page 2-8.)

**CAUTION:** Ensure that each patient's alert configuration settings are appropriate when the patient is enrolled and after the implanted device is replaced.

**CAUTION:** The maximum weighing capacity of the optional weight scale is 200 kg (450 lb). Do not place anything on the scale that is beyond the weighing capacity.

In Europe, there is a difference in the maximum weighing capacity of the scale depending on type of Communicator: 200 kg (450 lb) when using the Wave Wireless Communicator and 150 kg (330 lb) when using the Touch-Screen Wireless Communicator.

#### **Adverse Effects**

There are no known adverse effects.

#### System Limitations

The LATITUDE NXT System is not intended to assist with medical emergencies. Patients who are not feeling well should call their physician or emergency services number.

The LATITUDE NXT System does not provide continuous monitoring. As a remote monitoring system, the LATITUDE NXT System provides periodic patient monitoring based on clinician configured settings. There are many internal and external factors that can hinder, delay, or prevent acquisition and delivery of implanted device, sensor, and patient information as intended by the clinician. These factors include:

- **Implanted device clock** Proper reporting of implanted device data and alert notifications by the LATITUDE NXT System depends on the implanted device clock being programmed accurately with a Programmer/Recorder/Monitor (PRM). Proper reporting may continue to be impacted for some period of time after the implanted device clock is programmed correctly, depending on the amount of data received with inaccurate time information and the time difference of the implanted device clock error.
- Patient environment To transmit data, the Communicator must be plugged into an
  electrical outlet. The Communicator must also maintain regular connection with the
  LATITUDE NXT server. Patients must be within range of the Communicator at the appropriate
  times. Radio-frequency (RF) interference from wireless electronic products may interfere with
  communication between the implanted device and the Communicator.
- Methods of connection to the LATITUDE NXT System:
  - Telephone system For patients using a standard telephone line, variations in infrastructure compatibility among telephone service providers, as well as variations in the quality of the telephone line from inside the patient's home to telephone company equipment and switching stations can affect LATITUDE NXT System data delivery. Other equipment attached to the telephone line inside the patient's home can also affect data delivery.
  - Cellular data service For patients using a cellular data network, coverage is not guaranteed. A cellular adapter may need to be connected, as applicable. Actual coverage may be affected by such things as terrain, weather, foliage, buildings and other construction, signal strength, timely payment (as applicable), and other factors.

Internet connectivity — For patients using Internet connectivity, performance of the Communicator depends on an active Internet service. If using a USB Ethernet Adapter for connection, the adapter must remain connected to a functioning router/modem.

For patients using the **hotspot feature** on their mobile device for wireless Internet connectivity (not available in all geographies), the patient must enable hotspot and Bluetooth ® wireless technology on their mobile device while near their Communicator for at least one hour each day and for manual device interrogations.

- Communicator memory capacity Communicator memory used to store implanted device data may reach its capacity if the Communicator cannot connect to the LATITUDE NXT server for an extended period.
  - If this occurs in a Wave WireLess COMMUNICATOR, the Communicator will delete the oldest collected implanted device data that does not contain any Red Alerts from its memory in order to store newly collected implanted device data. If all implanted device data contains Red Alerts, the oldest data is deleted.

If this occurs in a Touch-Screen Wireless Communicator, the oldest collected implanted device data will be deleted from memory in order to store the newly collected implanted device data.

Clinic environment - Delays in contacting clinicians may occur for a variety of reasons, including computer equipment that may be down or offline, cell phones that may not be able to receive alert text messages, and the unavailability of clinical staff.

Schedule/configuration changes - Under normal conditions, the patient's Communicator should be plugged in continuously and operating properly as described in the patient manual. Under these normal conditions, changes in schedule and configuration settings can take up to eight days to be sent to the patient's Communicator and become effective.

- Data processing Data acquisition and delivery can be delayed or prevented due to:
  - Temporary, scheduled, and unscheduled downtime of computer servers.
  - Variations in server loads and processing times.
  - Other data processing issues.

#### LATITUDE NXT Secure Server

version. skal Lerminowan een The LATITUDE NXT secure server is a centralized computer database that stores patient data, implanted device data, and sensor data sent from LATITUDE NXT Communicators. The LATITUDE NXT secure server also stores clinic and clinic user configuration information. The LATITUDE NXT secure server provides the data presented on the LATITUDE NXT website, which is available over the Internet to authorized users. The data provided to the LATITUDE NXT website includes the most recently received implanted device and sensor data as well as historical data related to previous remote follow-ups for the clinic associated with the currently asternentus versnæd Vanhentus versnæd Föräldrad versnæd implanted device.

#### LATITUDE Communicator Overview

#### **Available Methods of Connection Per Model**

A key component of the LATITUDE NXT System is the LATITUDE Communicator, an in-home monitoring device for patients. The Communicator reads implanted device information based on the schedule configured by the clinic. It then sends the data to the LATITUDE NXT server through one of three methods of connection: cellular, Internet, or standard telephone. Details for methods of connection and availability per model are shown below.

See "Communicator Models Per Country" on page 1-6 and "Methods of Connection Per Country and Model (Outside Resident Country)" on page 1-7 for region-specific information.

> WAVE WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR (Models 6288/6498/6280/6290—availability of models varies by region)

- For cellular connection:
  - Model 6288 has built-in capability for cellular communication.
  - Models 6498/6280/6290 use the LATITUDE USB 3G Cellular Adapter for cellular communication.
  - For Internet connection, all models use the:
  - LATITUDE USB Ethernet Adapter or
  - Hotspot feature on a mobile device (requires USB Accessory Adapter-availability varies by region).
  - For standard telephone connection (availability varies by region):
    - Where available, all models support only tone analog dialing mode.
- TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR (Models 6468/6496-availability of models varies by region.)
  - For cellular connection:
    - Model 6468 uses an external cellular adapter for cellular communication-availability varies by region.
    - Model 6496 does not support a cellular connection, except in Canada, where Model 6496 uses an external cellular adapter.
    - For Internet connection:
      - Neither model supports an Internet connection.
    - For standard telephone connection:
    - Both models support tone and pulse analog dialing mode.

Octapana Bepcina. Ha He ce Octapana Bepcina. Nepoužíví Zastarala verze. Nepoužíví Zastarala verze. Nepoužíví Lastarala verze. Nepoužíví Forceldet... For additional Communicator information, Troubleshooting Guides on the Help/Contact Us LATITUDE NXT website include Communicator Details for each model. For Communicator setup and operating information, refer to the applicable patient quick start guide or patient manual.

#### NOTES:

- The LATITUDE Communicator can only read data from an implanted device and cannot reprogram, command lead tests, or change any functions of the implanted device. The implanted device can only be reprogrammed with a Programmer/Recorder/Monitor (PRM).
- The LATITUDE Communicator does not provide continuous monitoring. It reads implanted device information at times scheduled by the clinic user.
- When the LATITUDE Communicator connects to the LATITUDE NXT server, it receives any schedule and configuration updates entered by a clinic user on the LATITUDE NXT website.
- The patient receives a LATITUDE Communicator from the clinic after the patient is enrolled in the LATITUDE NXT System. After the patient activates the Communicator according to the instructions in the patient manual, the Communicator is able to interrogate the patient's implanted device. (See "Implanted Device Interrogation" on page 1-15.)
- The Communicator uses a wireless (radio frequency) communication system to communicate with the patient's implanted device, as well as the optional weight scale and blood pressure monitor. This communication can be disrupted by electromagnetic interference. Patients should avoid placing a Communicator next to or in the immediate vicinity of other wireless products (such as cellular telephones) and sources of electromagnetic energy (such as microwaves or computer monitors). For patients with an S-ICD supported on LATITUDE, the wireless communication between the Communicator and an S-ICD is orientation and distance sensitive. In some positions, the Communicator may need to be closer to the S-ICD to complete an interrogation. Contact LATITUDE Customer Support if the patient needs help

finding a suitable location for their Communicator or if there are questions about possible sources of interference.

• The LATITUDE Communicator is designed for use by a single patient. Once a Communicator has been used by a patient, it cannot be reconfigured or distributed to a different patient.

#### **Communicator Models Per Country**

The LATITUDE Communicator is designed to work in the following countries, designated by model as shown in the following table.

**NOTE:** Countries shown with an asterisk do not support switch settings for a telephone connection.

Country Communicator Models Wave Wireless Co				ommunicator Models			
och hepers	6468	6496	6498	6288	6280	6290	
Australia and New Zealand	. Mr. K	ÓX		x		х	
Austria	×0,-	R'se.		NG X		х	
Belgium	U. X U	ot at.	or. p/	x		х	
Canada	~NU2 00	i x	NS XIE		х	х	
China*	1.12.0.1		19-			х	
Colombia*	stsile ?!		13	S.		x	
Czech Republic	Re Rele	Menni	····	<u>х</u> . х	ikel	x	
Denmark	b. xue	3 ett	and and	×	brui	х	
Finland	ex 1	in tio H	0, 1, 1, 1, 1,	X X	0 <sup>e</sup>	х	
France	C K Y	No ta.	Her ngo	. al × Nie	s. 20.	х	
Germany	x	501 5113	ena n	i e j	LE: What	х	
Greece	in the	op relis	. Mask	161 × 101	e. ULI	х	
Hong Kong	rensions	USI SISI	Ne de	WHY P		x	
Hungary	Jers ec		i jde st	a' 18	1e	х	
Iceland*	10,0	nu velu	er on i	ON JUI	ent.	x	
Ireland (Republic)	x	Juli en	erstan	No xin	No Miti	x	
Israel		· · · · ·	, let a	0. A.	opri ola	<u>к</u> а. х	110
Italy	x	O'll yate	Pr sole	Nat x be	Levie K?	n × de	27
Kuwait*		Ut ist	of of	P. J.a.	A	NO X31	
Lebanon*		Nor	a ne	Jer icica	Silo. No	1 x	
Malaysia*		76.	rsin an	all's ye	n.h.j	x	
Mexico		7	C Star 10	ia nor	sil xsur	х	
Netherlands	х		La sta	ent x 1e	Jal.	х	
Norway	х		1 c. n	N XXX	01	х	
Poland	х			a x		х	
Portugal	х		Y	x		x	
Qatar*				0		х	
Saudi Arabia*				x		х	
Singapore*						х	

Table 1–1. Communicator Models Per Country

Country	Touch-Screen Wireless Communicator Models		Wave Wireless Communicator Models			
	6468	6496	6498	6288	6280	6290
Slovak Republic				х		х
South Africa*						х
South Korea*						х
Spain	xo.			х		х
Sweden	x no			х		х
Switzerland	× S.			x		x
Thailand*	de					x
United Arab Emirates*	Ne. de					х
United Kingdom	a set	Je. leit		x		x

#### Table 1–1. Communicator Models Per Country (continued)

# Methods of Connection Per Country and Model (Outside Resident Country)

 Methods of Connection Per Country and Model (Outside Resident Country)

 A patient's LATITUDE Communicator is designed to work in their resident country (country of clinic issuing the Communicator), as described in "Available Methods of Connection Per Model" on page 1-4, but may also work in other countries, depending on the model and the method of connection. The following tables are organized by resident country and specify how a Communicator may work outside that resident country . Please contact LATITUDE Customer Support for more information.

 Method of Connection
 Model 6496
 Model 6288
 Model 6290

Method of Connection	Model 6496	Model 6288	Model 6290
Communicator use in countries outside Au	stralia and New Zealand	Niet	(
Standard telephone line	May be restricted of frequency (R	due to radio- F) laws	Supported in countries that have switch settings for a telephone connection
Cellular data network or Internet	Not supported	lay be restricted due to RF laws	Allowed

#### Europe

Europe Paravuli een	it verssermi	Na Anuout	Norabita.
Method of Connection	Model 6468	Model 6288	Model 6290
Communicator use in European Economic Communicator Models Per Country on page	Area (EEA) countries je 1-6:	s outside those listed i	n Table 1-1
Standard telephone line	i silling	Not supported	P. in.
Cellular data network	let take die	Allowed	sin
Internet	Not supported	Allo	wed
Communicator use in countries outside the	EEA:a	2130 103	
Standard telephone line	Not supported	May be restricted due to RF laws	Supported in countries that have switch settings for a telephone connection
Cellular data network	May be restricte	d due to RF laws	Allowed

Method of Connection	Model 6468	Model 6288	Model 6290
Internet	Not supported	May be restricted due to RF laws	

When traveling to a country outside of the EEA, the data transmitted from the Communicator will be subject to laws of that country. а which may provide less privacy protection for the patient's data than the laws of the patient's resident country. Please contact LATITUDE Customer Support for specific information about data privacy.

#### Canada

In addition to Canada, all four models listed in the following table are also designed to work in the United States and Puerto Rico; Models 6280 and 6290 are also designed to work in Mexico.  $\sqrt{0}$ 

Method of Connection	• Model 6496	Model 6498	Model 6280	Model 6290
Communicator use in countries outside C	, and Mexico:			
Standard telephone line e anne no	AUE TO ELLE	e restricted due to F	RF laws	Supported in countries that have switch settings for a telephone connection
Cellular data network	Se May be	e restricted due to F	RF laws	Allowed
Internet	Not supported	May be restricte	d due to RF laws	Allowed

## China, Hong Kong, Colombia, Iceland, Kuwait, Lebanon, Malaysia, Qatar, Singapore, South Africa, South Korea, Thailand, and United Arab Emirates

(0)

The Model 6290 LATITUDE Communicator is designed to work in China, Hong Kong, Colombia, Celand, Kuwait, Lebanon, Malaysia, Qatar, Singapore, South Africa, South Korea, Thailand, and United Arab Emirates but is allowed to be used in other countries as well. Please contact LATITUDE Customer Support for more information.

## Israel

Octapani Zastaral

VC × 3	
Method of Connection	Model 6496 Model 6290
Communicator use in co	untries outside Israel:
Standard telephone line	May be restricted due to RF laws Supported in countries that have switch settings for a telephone connection
Cellular data network or Internet	Not supported Allowed

#### Mexico

In addition to Mexico United States, Cana	, both models listed i da, and Puerto Rico.	n the following table	are also designed to work in the
Method of Connection	Model 6280	Model 6290	30,11,310.
Communicator use in co Canada, and Puerto Ric	untries outside Mexico, the	e United States,	elor
Standard telephone line	May be restricted due to RF laws	Supported in countries that have switch settings for a telephone connection	
Cellular data network or Internet		Allowed	

#### Saudi Arabia

Method of Connection	Model 6288	Model 6290			
Communicator use in countries outside Saudi Arabia:					
Cellular data network or Internet	May be restricted due to RF laws	Allowed			

#### LATITUDE Customer Support

LATITUDE Customer Support provides technical and general maintenance support to customers using the LATITUDE NXT System.

LATITUDE Customer Support telephone numbers are listed in the following table:

$\wedge' \wedge$	1 1 1		120	
Table 1-2		Customer Suppr	ort Telenhone Number	re
	EALLOPE	oustomer ouppe	sit relepitorie ituribei	3

201

Country	Number
Australia	1800 528 488
Austria	0800 202289
Belgium	0800 80697
Canada: Customer Support Patient Services Customer Service (ordering product)	1-800-227-3422 1-866-484-3268 1-888-359-9691
China China China	4008801427
Colombia	18000110181
Czech Republic	239 016 657
Denmark	70 10 01 82
Finland	010 80 48 19
France	0805 5404 22
Germany	069 51709 481
Greece	442 035 647 788
Hong Kong	852 8105 5433
Hungary	06 80 981 579
Iceland	8004174
Ireland (Republic)	1890 812005
Israel	1 809 303 136
Italy	848 781164
Kuwait	22089688
Lebanon	+9611956777
Malaysia	(603) 7808 8000
Mexico	01 800 0835548
Netherlands	0800 0292077
New Zealand	0508 200 886
Norway	81 00 00 47
Poland	22 306 07 33
Portugal	800844729
Qatar	800 6520
	•

Country	Number
Saudi Arabia	1 800 844 8246
Singapore	18006224909
Slovak Republic	02 686 223 89
South Africa	800228000
South Korea	+82–2–3483–1782
Spain	901 010840
Sweden	020 160 57 07
Switzerland	0844 000110
Thailand the second	1800012420
United Arab Emirates	800035770015
United Kingdom	0800 678 16 44
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	.0.

#### Table 1–2. LATITUDE Customer Support Telephone Numbers (continued)

Boston Scientific may contact the clinic regarding the LATITUDE NXT System and/or patients managed in the system.

#### **Optional Home Health Monitoring Equipment**

The LATITUDE Weight Scale and LATITUDE Blood Pressure Monitor are optional components of the LATITUDE NXT System. These components are referred to as *sensors*. They transmit measurements over a wireless connection to the patient's Communicator. For the WAVE WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR, a provided USB Accessory Adapter must be plugged into the Communicator to communicate with the patient's sensors. Sensors are not available in all geographies.

The Communicator automatically sends these measurements to the LATITUDE NXT server where they are made available for clinician review. Weight **Alerts** are sent to the LATITUDE NXT server when detected. For the Wave Wireless Communicator, unless an **Alert** is detected, received readings can be transmitted with the next scheduled connection to the LATITUDE NXT server (up to seven days). For the Touch-Screen Communicator, received readings can be transmitted every day.

The weight scale and blood pressure monitor are designed for use by a single patient. A patient's weight scale and blood pressure monitor cannot be reconfigured or distributed to another patient.

Although the patient may use the scale and blood pressure monitor at any time, only one daily measurement is reported on the LATITUDE NXT website. The measurement displayed is the last measurement within a 20-minute interval that starts with the first measurement of the day. The purpose of the interval is to allow patients to retake their measurement if necessary.

Weight measurements that differ by more than 9.1 kg (20 lb) from the previous day are considered invalid. If a measurement is not available for the previous day, then measurements that differ by more than 13.6 kg (30 lb) from the most recent measurement (up to seven days) are considered invalid. Invalidating widely varying values is not done with blood pressure measurements.

**NOTE:** If a patient receives a replacement sensor, their Communicator must connect to the LATITUDE NXT server before measurements from the new sensor will be accepted.

**CAUTION:** The maximum weighing capacity of the optional weight scale is 200 kg (450 lb). Do not place anything on the scale that is beyond the weighing capacity.

In Europe, there is a difference in the maximum weighing capacity of the scale depending on type of Communicator: 200 kg (450 lb) when using the WAVE WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR and 150 kg (330 lb) when using the TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR.

#### **BASIC CONCEPTS**

The following sections explain the basic concepts of the LATITUDE NXT Patient Management System.

#### Access to Patient Data

The LATITUDE NXT System collects patient data that are protected health information. Access to patient data is provided only to clinic users authorized by the clinic that enrolled the patient. Clinic users must be assigned to a Patient Group of which the patient is a member. Designated Boston Scientific personnel also have access to patient data. All user access of LATITUDE patient data is logged.

#### **Registered Users**

Boston Scientific reserves the right to deactivate any user or account that uses or accesses the LATITUDE NXT System contrary to the LATITUDE Licensing Agreement, any policies related to LATITUDE, or any relevant privacy and data protection laws or regulations.

Users who have not logged in for an extended period of time are considered inactive and may be deleted.

#### Patient, Clinician, and Clinic Relationships

Patient monitoring on the LATITUDE NXT System is based on the relationship of patients to clinics. Each LATITUDE NXT System clinic user has a user account that is associated with a specific clinic.

Each LATITUDE NXT System patient can be associated with up to two different clinics or two different Patient Groups in one clinic:

- Primary clinic (or Patient Group) (typically includes an electrophysiologist) This clinic is typically responsible for monitoring a patient's device, including regularly scheduled device follow ups. This clinic is also responsible for managing any Red Alerts detected any time the patient's implanted device is interrogated. The primary clinic is also responsible for managing Yellow Alerts if notification has been configured. All LATITUDE NXT System patients must have an assigned primary clinic in order to be monitored.
- Secondary clinic (or Patient Group) (typically includes a cardiologist or heart failure specialist) — A patient may also be assigned a secondary clinic. This clinic is not notified of Red Alerts, but can monitor for Yellow Alert conditions as guided by the type of care they are providing for that patient. Specifically, for a patient with heart failure, this clinic may include the specialist who monitors the patient's condition through the use of weight, blood pressure, and relevant device measured trends.

#### Patient Groups

A clinic is organized into one or more Patient Groups. Clinic users can be assigned to any number of Patient Groups. Clinic users assigned to a Patient Group have access to all patients enrolled in that Patient Group. Clinic Account Managers have access to all patients in all Patient Groups.

Patient Groups provide default alert and schedule configuration settings for their associated patients. A patient can have customized settings that differ from the Patient Group default settings.

**CAUTION:** Ensure that each patient's alert configuration settings are appropriate when the patient is enrolled and after the implanted device is replaced.

Clinics that organize patients into Patient Groups have the option of associating a patient with two Patient Groups. One Patient Group is primary and manages the patient's device; the other Patient Group is secondary and also monitors the patient's condition.

#### **Clinic User Privileges**

Three types of privileges for clinic users control access to patient data as described below. The functions that each can perform are shown in the following table.

- Read-Only Access Intended for users who need to work with patient data but are not responsible for managing the patients within the system. Access is limited to patients in assigned Patient Groups.
- Limited Access Intended for users who are responsible for managing patients. These
  users have full capability to manage patients, but access is limited to patients in assigned
  Patient Groups.

**Complete Access** (Clinic Account Managers) – Intended for the user who is responsible for managing the clinic and the clinic's users and patients. Access is open to all patients in all Patient Groups. User accounts can be created by the Clinic Account Manager.

gunue 500 erstera. Ne	Complete Access (Clinic Account Manager)	Limited Access	Read-Only Access
nonedate obserimeralis	All Patient Groups	Assigned Patient Groups	Assigned Patient Groups
Add/Manage Clinic Users	ta. New 19	Vial Niets.	. 'C.
Add/Manage Patient Groups	ol cillar ena	all sie. We	Ma
Manage schedule and alert configurations	Net in the hast	ever we hie ut	
Enroll/Manage patients	, let of der	121 10.10.	
Dismiss patients on the View Patient List page	vertierourion.	inow utille	
View patients on the View Patient List page	Seen versien	No Provi	orabition int
View patient data and reports <sup>a</sup>	te solution	e to the f	K 311 31

Table 1–3. Functions Permitted for Clinic Users by Privilege

a. Viewing patient data or reports will record the action and may update Review Status from New Data to Viewed, even if using Read-Only Access.

#### Alerts

The LATITUDE NXT System generates alert notifications for a number of conditions that vary depending on the implanted device model.

There are two levels of alert conditions: **Red Alerts** and **Yellow Alerts**. **Alerts** are designed to notify clinic users of potential health conditions or device clinical events. Alert notifications are not intended to be used as the sole basis for making decisions about patient medical care. **Alerts** can be verified by viewing information on the LATITUDE NXT website and by using a Programmer/Recorder/Monitor (PRM) to review additional supporting diagnostic information stored in the implanted device.

Alert conditions can be detected during daily alert checks as determined by the configured schedule, weekly monitor interrogations, scheduled follow-up interrogations, and **Patient Initiated Interrogations**. The LATITUDE NXT System notifies the patient's clinicians of any detected alert conditions.

Alert notification is provided through the **View Patient List** page on the LATITUDE NXT website (Figure 2–4 View Patient List Page on page 2-8). The LATITUDE NXT System sends one notification for an alert condition detected by the system. For most **Alerts**, it does not issue alert notifications for the same condition unless the condition is no longer detected and then reoccurs during a following data collection activity.

Designated Boston Scientific personnel may provide notification of alert conditions in place of the notifications provided by the LATITUDE NXT website. If the LATITUDE NXT System is unable to provide implanted device data, the LATITUDE NXT website or Boston Scientific personnel may provide alert notification. The clinic may be contacted regarding data that is currently not available on the LATITUDE NXT website. For example, if there is an alert condition that cannot be retrieved and displayed automatically by the LATITUDE NXT website, Boston Scientific personnel may contact you to inform you of that **Alert**.

**NOTE:** Most Daily Measurements and diagnostics are nominally On within the implanted device. However, if these features are programmed Off within the implanted device, the LATITUDE NXT System will not generate an **Alert** related to the feature(s) even if the corresponding LATITUDE **Alert** is configured On. The implanted device must first measure and record data before the LATITUDE NXT System will detect and generate a **Red Alert** or **Yellow Alert**.

#### **Red Alerts**

Implanted device conditions that could potentially leave the patient without available device therapy result in the declaration of a **Red Alert**.

The LATITUDE NXT website is designed to notify clinic users assigned to the primary Patient Group if the Communicator reports a **Red Alert** to the LATITUDE NXT server. **Red Alert** notification cannot be disabled (except for the right ventricular non-physiologic signal detected and right ventricular pacing lead impedance abrupt change **Alerts**). If the Communicator is not able to connect and transfer the **Red Alert** data within 24 hours, an indicator on the Communicator is illuminated indicating the patient should call his or her clinic.

Red Alert notifications occur for the following conditions, depending on device model:

- Remote monitoring disabled due to limited battery capacity
- · Voltage too low for projected remaining capacity
- Shock lead impedance out of range
- Low shock lead impedance detected when attempting to deliver a shock
- · High shock lead impedance detected when attempting to deliver a shock
- · Right ventricular or single chamber pacing lead impedance out of range
- · Right ventricular pacing lead impedance abrupt change

**NOTE:** If more than 14 days elapse between alert checks, some data may not be assessed for the alert condition.

· Right ventricular non-physiologic signal detected

- V-Tachy mode set to value other than Monitor + Therapy
- Possible device malfunction
- High voltage detected on shock lead during charge
- · Device in Safety Mode
- Device in Electrocautery Protection mode

For S-ICD devices, **Red Alert** notifications occur for the following conditions:

- Device battery has reached End of Life (EOL)
- High electrode impedance
- Therapy Off.
- Possible device malfunction

#### **Yellow Alerts**

Notification of **Yellow Alerts** is configurable and may be selected by either of a patient's LATITUDE NXT System Patient Groups. A Patient Group may be configured to receive some, all, or none of the **Yellow Alerts**.

Yellow Alert notifications can be configured for the following conditions, depending on device model:

Explant indicator reached

- · Right ventricular or single chamber intrinsic amplitude out of range
- Right ventricular automatic threshold detected as > programmed amplitude or suspended<sup>1</sup>
- · Left ventricular intrinsic amplitude out of range
- · Left ventricular pacing lead impedance out of range
- Left ventricular automatic threshold detected as > programmed amplitude or suspended<sup>1</sup>
- · Atrial intrinsic amplitude out of range
- · Atrial pacing lead impedance out of range
- Atrial automatic threshold detected as greater than programmed amplitude or suspended<sup>1</sup>
- · Ventricular shock therapy delivered to convert arrhythmia
- Antitachycardia pacing (ATP) therapy delivered to convert arrhythmia
- · Accelerated ventricular arrhythmia episode
- VT Episodes (V>A)
- Atrial Arrhythmia burden within a 24 hour period (exceeding a user-selectable limit)
- 1. While the device has an automatic capture feature through the PaceSafe feature, the LATITUDE NXT System does not assess capture or loss of capture and will only alert if certain criteria are met in the device and the **Alert** is detected from the device.

**NOTE:** If more than 14 days elapse between alert checks, some data may not be assessed for the alert condition.

- Patient triggered event stored
- Nonsustained ventricular arrhythmia episode(s)
- HeartLogic heart failure index at or above (a user-selectable threshold)

**NOTE:** When an **Alert** occurs, daily interrogation can be configured to occur until the condition is resolved.

• Cardiac Resynchronization Therapy pacing percentage (< a user-selectable percentage)

**NOTE:** This condition will not generate an **Alert** if the implanted device's Pacing Chamber parameter is programmed to right ventricular (RV) only.

- Right ventricular pacing percentage (> a user-selectable percentage)
- Device Brady Mode Off
- Therapy history corruption detected
- Weight gain (exceeding a user-selectable limit in a user-selectable number of days)
- Signal Artifact Monitor (SAM) device diagnostic

For S-ICD devices, Yellow Alert notifications can be configured for the following conditions:

- Device battery has reached Elective Replacement Indicator (ERI)
- Shock therapy delivered to convert arrhythmia
- Untreated episode
- · Sensing not fully optimized
- · Measured AF within a 24-hour period (exceeding a user-selectable limit)

#### Implanted Device Interrogation

Octapanabe Lastaralave Forældet

The Communicator can perform several types of implanted device interrogations. Each interrogation type varies in the amount and type of data that are collected, as shown in Table 1–4 Data Collection and Configuration Details for Each Interrogation Type on page 1-16.

Table 1_4	Data Collection and Configuration Datails for Each Interrogation Typ	~~
Table 1-4.	Data conection and configuration betails for Each interrogation typ	Je

	Interrogation Type	Full Interroga- tion (with Presenting EGM/ S-ECG) <sup>a</sup>	Full Interroga- tion (with no Presenting EGM)	Red Alert Check	Yellow Alert Check	Configuration Details
	Remote Scheduled	1		$\checkmark$	~	Off/Manual
	r onow-ups					1 week
		289.				2 weeks
		5115				<ul> <li>Monthly intervals from 1 to 12 months</li> </ul>
	vece N3'	iendes.	<b>`</b>			<ul> <li>Automatic except for S-ICD patients, for whom it is prompted</li> </ul>
	Alert Check <sup>b</sup>	If Red or	Q: 12	° √	1	• Daily
	(not available for S-ICD patients)	Alert is	) over		WAVE WIRELESS	Not configurable
Octapanala Lastarala Forzeld Versi Ag	2PCV, Ner Noiner	detectedb	yo'		Communica- tor only	
	Data Updated Interrogation <sup>b</sup> Wave WireLess	set for	se.	bliava	£1. ✓	A recent PRM interrogation has occurred <sup>b</sup> or
	en il version n'	Donutil	221 Utiliser	otret		<ul> <li>Sensors assigned and no full interrogation in seven days<sup>b</sup> or</li> </ul>
	OUNUO SOONESION	3. Nº P	enoite	tilizzare.		HeartLogic feature enabled and no full interrogation in seven days <sup>b</sup> or
	nont date ob ent	Nerzila.	Dettion	2manutite	, et c	HeartLogic Index Alert detected within the past seven days and Daily Alert
	Versioniela	312. 501		auralia	; e. M. He	Interrogations are configured On <sup>b</sup>
	Weekly Implanted Device	If Red or	et P	255 10	No.	Weekly
	Wave Wireless	Alert is	, sill de	, de ::	the His	Configurable
-	COMMUNICATOR, <i>Model</i> 6290, S-ICD patients only	detected	10.	ye, chan	Nana:112	Prompted
	Weekly Implanted Device Alert Monitoring Touch-Screen Wireless Communicator only	If Red Alert is detected <sup>b</sup>	een Jero	jon vino	130 ANUS	• Weekly Configurable
	Patient Initiated Interrogations (See "Patient Initiated Interrogations" on page 1- 17.)	JIC IT	Nersia pri	booker hir	(213. Nep	As directed by clinician

a. For S-ICD patients, a presenting S-ECG will not be collected if the S-ICD is in MRI Mode during the remote interrogation. NOTE: Only S-ICD MRI devices will be able to be interrogated remotely in MRI Mode.

Wave WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR ONLY: If any of the following are detected during an Alert Check (or during Weekly Implanted Device b. Alert Monitoring for an S-ICD), the Communicator will also attempt to collect a full interrogation with presenting EGM/S-ECG:

- A Red or Yellow Implanted Device Alert, or 1.
- 2.

A recent PRM (Programmer/Recorder/Monitor) interrogation, or No full interrogation has occurred within the past seven days (for patients with assigned sensors), or 3.

No full interrogation has occurred within the past seven days (for patients with HeartLogic feature enabled), or 4. 5. HeartLogic Index Alert detected within the past seven days and Daily Alert Interrogations are configured On.

TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR ONly: If a Red Alert is detected, the Communicator will also attempt to collect a full interrogation with presenting EGM.

**NOTE:** Boston Scientific personnel may contact the clinic if an implanted device uses too much RF telemetry to perform remote interrogations.

#### **Automatic and Prompted Interrogations**

Automatic interrogations occur without any lighted indication on the Communicator and require no action by the patient. In most cases, the patient is unaware that an interrogation is happening. Prompted interrogations, however, require action by the patient.

Prompted interrogations are indicated by a flashing white button on the Communicator. For the WAVE WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR, the patient must press the flashing white button to initiate the interrogation. For the Touch-Screen WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR, the patient also presses the Interrogate button displayed on the screen. (See the appropriate patient manual for more information about the Communicator.)

Generally, most patients are configured for automatic interrogations. However, all interrogations for S-ICD patients are prompted by a flashing white Heart button.

**NOTE:** A flashing white button may also indicate that the Communicator is unable to complete the interrogation. The patient is instructed in the patient manual to press the button any time it is flashing.

#### Patient Initiated Interrogations

The Communicator supports non-scheduled, **Patient Initiated Interrogations** (PIIs), which provide the same data as a scheduled follow-up interrogation with a presenting EGM/S-ECG.

The Communicator limits the number of **Patient Initiated Interrogations** to one of the following limits as specified by the LATITUDE NXT website:

- Five per week (if enabled)
- Zero (when feature is disabled)

Clinic users who are assigned to a Patient's Group and have complete or limited access can enable or disable PIIs. PIIs are configured for all patients in a Patient Group or for an individual patient through their **Edit/View Schedule and Alert Configuration** page. If PIIs are disabled or the weekly limit is reached, a clinic user can allow one PII by selecting the **Allow one Patient Initiated Interrogation** button within the patient's **Edit/View Schedule and Alert Configuration** page.

Patients initiate an interrogation by pressing the Heart button on the WAVE WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR or by pressing the blue button on the TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR. (See the appropriate patient manual for more information about the Communicator.) The Communicator will not perform an interrogation if this feature is not enabled or the limit has been reached.

If the PII configuration setting is changed, the LATITUDE NXT server will send a notification to the patient's Communicator the next time the Communicator calls the LATITUDE NXT server. It could take up to eight days for the Communicator to call the LATITUDE NXT server. If PIIs are disabled in the Communicator and the patient attempts to interrogate, the Communicator will call the LATITUDE NXT server to check for updated information. Before recommending a PII, clinicians may want to verify that the patient is stable, not symptomatic, and able to perform the PII. Refer to "Precautions" on page 1-2 and "System Limitations" on page 1-3.



### USING THE LATITUDE NXT PATIENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

#### **CHAPTER 2**

This chapter contains the following topics:

- "GETTING STARTED" on page 2-2
- "CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION" on page 2-5
- "THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE" on page 2-7
- "SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL" on page 2-12
- "ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT" on page 2-13

Elavult verzió. Ne használla.

Versiune expirate. Anuse utiliza.

Lastarana vertia. Nepoutivat.

Lastarela razilitica.

Vanhentunut versio. Ala kayta.

Foraldrad version. Anvandreit

Janual Velavan sitilm. Kullanmayin.

W<sup>rc1230</sup> V<sup>1</sup><sup>cccc</sup><sup>cc1</sup><sup>1</sup><sup>1</sup><sup>1</sup><sup>1</sup></sub> N<sup>2</sup><sup>0</sup> U<sup>t</sup><sup>1</sup></sub> N<sup>2</sup><sup>0</sup> U<sup>t</sup><sup>1</sup></sub>

- AND MANAC ....ENT INITIALIZATION" on page 2-MANAGING PATIENTS" on page 2-15 MANAGING PATIENT GROUT MANACU

  - "MANAGING PATIENTS" on page 2-15 "MANAGING PATIENT GROUPS" on page 2-17 "MANAGING USER ACCOUNTS" ~ "PASSWODE" • "PASSWORDS" on page 2-17 • "FMD ~

    - antit vertion vertice of the character o EMR SYSTEM INTEGRATION" on page 2-20 Novecoinsi versila. Neizmantot. • "TROUBLESHOOTING" on page 2-24
    - "PASSWORDS" on page 2-18 "EMR SYSTEM INT" nonia Pasenusiversila. Nenaudokite. Ureit utogata. Notio Je 2. Versione obsoleta. Nor Zastariela verzili Versiono Version périt Judatent versjon. 2 Kan Mara. Nie UNWat. Jul Batert Version.

#### **GETTING STARTED**

The LATITUDE NXT website provides clinicians a convenient and secure way to review the data they scheduled the Communicator to collect from a patient's implanted device. It also provides analysis and trending tools.

The LATITUDE NXT website is available to clinic personnel who are authorized by their clinic to use the LATITUDE NXT website. These personnel are called clinic users in the LATITUDE NXT website.

#### LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application

Europe only: Clinicians authorized to use the LATITUDE NXT website also have the option of using the LATITUDE NXT Mobile Application accessible on an Apple<sup>™</sup> iPhone<sup>™</sup> mobile digital device. Clinicians may use this English-only mobile application to access patient information on a read-only basis and generate Portable Document Format (PDF) reports, which are viewable either through the browser or Adobe<sup>™</sup> Reader<sup>™</sup> software. An Internet connection is required.

For more information, from your iPhone navigate to:

Chttp://www.bostonscientific.com/latitudenxt-mobile-europe

#### Requirements

- The LATITUDE Clinician website was developed to support the following internet browsers<sup>1</sup>:
- Internet Explorer™ internet browser

**NOTE:** While Internet Explorer 8 and 9 are supported for most website functions, users may experience some performance issues, including diminished graphing capabilities. To avoid this, the latest version of Internet Explorer is strongly recommended.

- Microsoft Edge internet browser
- Mozilla Firefox™ internet browser
- Apple<sup>™</sup> Safari<sup>™</sup> on the Mac<sup>™</sup>, iPad<sup>™</sup>, and iPhone<sup>™</sup> internet browsers
- Google Chrome™ browser

If using an unsupported browser, not all functionality may work as intended.

Adobe<sup>™</sup> Reader<sup>™</sup> software or compatible PDF viewer is required to view reports that are in PDF format.

A current anti-virus program is recommended.

#### Logging In and Out

Log in to the LATITUDE NXT website by doing the following:

1. Launch your web browser and enter the LATITUDE NXT System web address:

http://www.latitude.bostonscientific.com

1. The LATITUDE Clinician website was developed with browsers that were current at that time and may not function properly when using browser versions that were subsequently released. Call LATITUDE Customer Support for a list of supported internet browsers.



The initial access page will display, as represented by the following figure.

LATITUDE NXT Initial Access Page

- ersivinud Figure 2:1. from a different computer, select your country and language, as applicable. Monia.El The first time you access the LATITUDE NXT website or the first time you access the website
  - During subsequent logins, country and language can be changed by clicking Change Country/Language on the login page, as shown in the following of the following of the login page. Country/Language on the login page, as shown in the following figure. This will bring you back to the initial access page.
    - •1 Language can also be changed at any time by selecting the Language menu at the top of all pages. Language and country can also both be changed by selecting My Profile at the top of all pages.
  - 3. Click the LATITUDE NXT button to display the login page shown in the following figure.

Lastarana verzia. Nepouzive Lastarana verzia. Versiune expirata. Anu Lastarela rallición de inición de la contractione de la contraction de la contractio Jersão obsoleta. Va , the Wersia Prizeterm usi Utdatert vers unanunau versun sinimanne kullanmayin. Güncel olmayan sinim. Kullanmayin. Vantentunut versio Ditiseen FOR aldrad version and intervention of the start of the s

	Scientific
Octapana Zastaralave Lastaralave Forzeldet Versity Aeou	Image: A constraint of the constrai
5.	Europe only: If two factor authentication (TFA) is required, the first time you click the <b>Login</b> button, select the method for receiving the TFA verification code (SMS text message or email), then enter either your phone number (mobile phone only) or email address. When you receive the verification code, enter it on the Two Factor Authentication page. At subsequent logins, you will automatically receive the verification code to enter on the Two Factor Authentication page.
	<b>NOTE:</b> Both options of TFA verification code notifications, SMS text message and email, may not be available in all geographies.
	To change how verification codes are sent, on the <b>Update Clinic User</b> page, scroll down to <b>Login Information</b> and <b>Security</b> , and click <b>View/Edit Two Factor Authentication</b> .

The Clinic Account Manager or LATITUDE Customer Support may create a one-time verification code for a clinic user to use at their next login. See "Other Patient Group Management Functions" on page 2-17.

Log out of the LATITUDE NXT website by clicking the **Logout** link in the upper-right corner of the screen. Users are advised to close their web browsers to complete the log-out process.

#### **Navigating the Site**

The following figure shows the top banner and navigation buttons that appear on the LATITUDE NXT website. Descriptions are listed below.

		Boston					LATITUDE <sup>™</sup> NXT	
		(5)	View Patient List	(6) S	etrov, Ivan ( <u>My Profile</u> (1) earch Patients	)   Language: <u>English   Hel</u> (2) (7) Manage Clini	Contact Us   Logout (3) (4) C	
		131101	Manage EMR Integ (8)	ration	Manage Clinic Users (9)	Manage Clinic Settings (10)	Enroll Patient (11)	
	Figure Table	2–3. LATITUDE N 2–1. Navigating th	NXT System Banne	er ette				
S	(1)	My Profile	Links to the Upda	te Clinio	: User page for t	he current user		
Crapana Beprie	(2)	Language	Displays selected links to the <b>Updat</b> be changed	languag e Clinic	e; <b>User</b> page for th	ne current user who	ere the selected langu	age ca
	(3)	Help/ Contact. Us	Links to contact in	formatic	n, troubleshootii	ng guides, and oth	er resources	
	(4)	Logout	Ends the user's se	ession				
	(5)_	View Patient List	Links to a page th Figure 2–4 View F	at provic Patient L	les a list of patie ist Page on page	nts to which the cu e 2-8.)	rrent user has access	(See
Acou.	(6)	Search Patients	Links to the Searce NOTE: Not ave	h Patie	nts page <i>Norway</i>		jike!	
Uor,		Manage Clinic	Displays clinic-rel	ated acti	on links 8–11	dep		
, O,	(8)	Manage EMR Integration	Links to a page th medical record (E SYSTEM INTEGF	at enabl MR) sys RATION'	es clinicians to c tem and view the on page 2-20.)	onfigure integration e export status of the	n with their clinic's ele heir EMR files (See "E	ctronic MR
	(9)	Manage Clinic Users	Links to a list of cl	inic user	s and associated	d configuration info	ormation	
	(10)	Manage Clinic Settings	Links to clinic and configuration infor	Patient mation	Group demogra	phics and member	ship and associated	
	(11)	Enroll Patient	Links to enrollmer	nt form th	nat enables clinic	cians to enroll new	patients	

# CLINIC AND PATIENT CONFIGURATION

The following table shows the LATITUDE NXT website locations and types of information that can be configured for Patient Groups and individual patients. The information in "Configuration Details" on page 2-6 provides important details about configuration settings.

0

		iers	in di
Table 2–2.	Patient Groups Con	figuration	(2) (3)

Patient Groups	Manage Clinic ⇒ Manage Clinic Settings
	Edit/View Schedule and Alert Defaults
	Remote Scheduled Follow-ups
	Weekly Implanted Device Alert Monitoring
	Patient Initiated Interrogations
	Alert Configuration
	Additional Alert Notification (SMS text and email messages) (SMS text messages not available in all geographies)

Table 2–5. Individual Patient Configuration	Table 2–3.	Individual	Patient	Configuration
---------------------------------------------	------------	------------	---------	---------------

Individual Pationt	View Patient List ⇒ Patient Summary Page (click patient's name)
Fallent	Edit/View Schedule and Alert Configuration
	Next Scheduled Remote Follow-up
	Remote Scheduled Follow-ups
	<ul> <li>Weekly Implanted Device Alert Monitoring (availability dependent on type of implanted device and model of Communicator)</li> </ul>
	Patient Initiated Interrogations
	Alert Configuration
	Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information
	General Information
	Implanted Device
9	Patient Group Membership
13 <sup>r</sup> .	Equipment

#### **Configuration Details**

#### **Saving Settings**

You must select the **Save and Close** button to ensure any changes you make to configuration settings are stored in the LATITUDE NXT System. You can select the **Close Without Saving** button to discard any changes and revert to the settings from the previously saved version. Changes to settings are updated on the affected patient's Communicator the next time the Communicator connects to the LATITUDE NXT server. It could take up to eight days for the **Communicator to call the LATITUDE NXT server. Until then, the Communicator will continue to operate using the previous configuration.** 

#### **Remote Scheduled Follow-ups**

Remote follow-ups can be scheduled manually or set automatically. For manual scheduling, you may pick a new follow-up date each time the previous one has been completed. For automatic scheduling, the next follow-up is automatically scheduled by using the configured interval and day of the week. The scheduled date is calculated by taking the date the remote scheduled interrogation was received and adding the configured interval and the number of days of the configured date = interrogation date + interval + configured week days).

If a patient's follow-up schedule (interval or day of the week) is changed, the date of the next follow-up does not change, unless you specifically change that date. Even with automatic scheduling, you can always manually select a new follow-up date by using the scheduling calendar.

**NOTE:** The number of days used for a monthly interval is 30 times the number of months selected except for 1 month and 3 months, which are 31 and 91 days respectively. The number of days for 1 through 12 months equals 31, 60, 91, 120, 150, 180, 210, 240, 270, 300, 330, and 360.

While **Remote Scheduled Follow-ups** are configured by the clinician, the occurrence of interrogations depends on the type of implanted device:

- Except for a patient with an S-ICD implanted device, interrogations occur automatically on the scheduled dates. The patient does not need to perform any action. These interrogations often occur without the patient's knowledge.
- For a patient with an S-ICD implanted device, interrogations do not occur automatically; instead, the patient is prompted with a flashing white Heart button to interrogate their implanted device.

## Weekly Implanted Device Alert Monitoring (Wave WireLess Communicator, Model 6290, S-ICD patients only)

**Weekly Implanted Device Alert Monitoring** can be enabled or disabled. When enabled, the patient is prompted on a weekly basis with a flashing white Heart button to interrogate their implanted device. If a **Red** or **Yellow Implanted Device Alert** is detected, a recent PRM interrogation has occurred, or no full interrogation has occurred within the past seven days (for patients with assigned sensors), the Communicator will attempt to collect a full interrogation with presenting S-ECG and upload the data.

#### Weekly Implanted Device Alert Monitoring (Touch-Screen Wireless Communicator only)

Weekly Implanted Device Alert Monitoring can be enabled or disabled. When enabled, an implanted device is interrogated weekly, the data is uploaded, and any configured Alerts detected are reported. If a **Red Alert** is detected, the Communicator will also attempt to collect a full interrogation with presenting EGM.

#### Patient Initiated Interrogations

Patient Initiated Interrogations (PIIs) can be enabled (five per week) or disabled. You can also configure one additional PII at any time. This additional PII can be configured from the Edit/View Schedule and Alert Configuration page. See "Patient Initiated Interrogations" on page 1-17.

#### Additional Alert Notification

Octapana Bé Lastarala V Forældet

Additional Alert Notification is available through text (SMS) and email messages. (SMS text messages are not available in all geographies.) These reminders can only be configured at the Patient Group level. They can be configured for **Red Alerts** only or for both **Red and Yellow** Alerts. The primary means of Alert notification is through the **View Patient List** page on the LATITUDE NXT website (Figure 2–4 View Patient List Page on page 2-8).

You can select to have messages sent 24 hours a day, 7 days a week or Custom Business Hours (except Holidays). If Custom Business Hours (except Holidays) is selected, holidays may be excepted by clicking Add Holiday and entering the Holiday Name and Date. Messages are sent at the selected time even if a patient's Alert has already been dismissed. Delivery of SMS and email is not guaranteed as described in "Precautions" on page 1-2.

Up to three SMS numbers and three email addresses can be configured for each Patient Group. When an **Alert** is detected, a notification is sent to each SMS number and each email address configured. The notifications do not include patient-identifying information. The user needs to check the **View Patient List** page on the LATITUDE NXT website. The LATITUDE NXT System allows a test message to be sent to each SMS number and email address entered.

If a patient has multiple Alerts at the same time, a separate SMS or email is sent for each one.

#### **Individual Patients**

To change configuration settings for an individual patient, deselect the **Use Patient Group Defaults** checkbox under the respective section. This allows you to change settings for the patient. A patient's specific remote scheduled follow-up date can be changed by clicking on the date. This displays the scheduling calendar where you can select a new scheduled remote follow-up. A new date can be selected even if the patient's follow-ups are automatically scheduled using a Patient Group setting.

#### THE VIEW PATIENT LIST PAGE

The **View Patient List** page (shown below) is the first page displayed after logging on to the LATITUDE NXT website. Upon initial login, by default, the page uses the **For Review** filter to display patients for all assigned Patient Groups. After initial login, the page remembers and

retains the most recently used filter and **Viewing Patient Group** selection to display patients. Reports for one or more patients can be generated from this page.

	Boston Scientific						LATITUDE <sup>™</sup> N	іхт
	Celement			Vang, R	Robert ( <u>My</u>	Profile)   Language	: English   Help/Contact Us   Lo	gout
		View Pa	atient List	Search	Patients		Manage Clinic	
	View Patient List	All Patient Groups	138 <sup>a.</sup>	)°				
	All Patients (10)   For Rev	riew (4)   <u>Missed F</u>	ollow-up(2)   <u>N</u>	ot Monitored (6)   <u>N</u>	lot Schedi	uled (8) (2)		
	Reports Menu for Sex re	d Patiento 🔽 Dis	mits Com Review	Print Patier	nt List		Show I View Patient List 1 - 4	More 4 of 4
	Patient ID/ Patient/ Device	Review Latest Status Transm	Device F	Review Reason	Next Remote Follow- up	Monitoring Statu Date	s/ Actions	
R	pid179951 Torres, Christopher EMBLEM S-ICD A209	New Data 08 Jun 2	2017 20 1	Iultiple Reasons	None	Monitored	Dismiss From Review     The ports Menu	List
209113	pid22299 Jenkins, Brayden PROPONENT MRI EL L231	New Data 09 Jun 2	2017 # 5	cheduled	None	Monitored	Dismiss From Review	List
OCTONATO	Pid441351 Brown, Christopher MOMENTUM X4 CRT-1 G138	New Data 05 Jun 2	2017 None L	ATITUDE Consult™ vstem	None	Monitored	Dismiss From Review     The Reports Menu	List
Forder	Did611859 Walker, Isabella DYNAGEN CRT-D G15	Viewed 05 Jun 2	2017 None P	atient Initiated	None	No Communicator Assigned 09 Jun 2017	Dismiss From Review     The ports Menu	List
Jer	Ull'EXO	Jel et	v. He	illo;		110.	View Patient List 1 - 4 Show 1	1 of 4 More
D	Figure 2–4. View	Patient List	Page	10° 11°	113.	xOL		5

The following subsections describe the filters, buttons, and columns that are available to efficiently navigate the **View Patient List**:

#### Filters

Two tools are provided to select and filter patient lists:

- 1. Viewing Patient Group pull-down menu Provides a list of Patient Groups for which the user is assigned.
- Filters Each of the following filters may be used to further restrict patients within specific Patient Group(s):
  - All Patients Lists all patients in the selected Patient Group(s). Patients are listed in alphabetical order.
  - For Review Lists patients with reviewable data that have not been dismissed. Reviewable data includes data associated with Alerts, Remote Scheduled Follow-ups, or Patient Initiated Interrogations. Patients are listed in order of Alert severity, followed by patient name in alphabetical order. The For Review list is the default filter when the user first logs in. After initial login, the page remembers and retains the most recently used filter selection to display patients.
  - Missed Follow-up Lists patients that had a remote scheduled follow-up but a remote interrogation has not yet been completed successfully. Patients are listed in order of remote scheduled date, with the most recent listed first.

- Not Monitored Lists patients that currently are not being monitored. See "Monitoring Status/Date" on page 2-10. Patients are listed in order of when the Not Monitored status was determined, with the most recent listed first.
- Not Scheduled Lists patients that currently do not have a scheduled remote follow-up. Patients are listed in alphabetical order.

**NOTE:** A patient may appear more than once in a filtered list. This can happen if a clinician is a member of two different Patient Groups which are both following the patient. In this case, each entry for that patient will include the associated Patient Group name.

#### **Buttons**

Reports Menu for Selected Patients

Reports for one or more patients can be generated by selecting the checkboxes next to their names and clicking the **Reports Menu for Selected Patients** button. A separate window is opened where you can generate one or more reports. When generating reports, a single PDF file is created for each report request. The user can print and save the reports. **Reports Menu** is also available for each individual patient.

#### **Print Patient List**

This button creates a report that includes all the patients listed using the selected filter.

#### **Dismiss From Review List**

One or more patients can be dismissed from the review list by selecting the checkboxes next to their names and clicking the **Dismiss From Review List** button. **Dismiss From Review List** is also available for each individual patient on the **For Review** list.

#### Columns

Octapanalaví Lastaraláví Forældet

• 🗹 Checkbox

You can select the checkbox for one or more patients. The **Reports Menu for Selected Patients** and **Dismiss From Review List** buttons at the top of the patient list are performed for all patients selected with the checkbox.

#### Patient ID/Patient/Device

Click on the patient's ID to see detailed information for that patient. I indicates a patient note. Hover over the icon to read the text; click the icon to add or edit text.

**NOTE:** A patient note is created from the patient summary page.

#### Review Status

Provides information on the status of the patient's review such as **New Data**, **Viewed**, or **Dismissed**. Click on the status to see additional detail on actions taken by users of the patient record.

#### Latest Device Transmission

This date is the last time a full interrogation was collected from the patient's implanted device.

Alerts

Indicates the patient has one or more **Alerts** that have not been dismissed. **Alerts** persist from the time the patient is added to the **For Review** list until they are dismissed from the review list. The flag displayed indicates the current highest severity **Alert** for that patient. Click on the flag to see a detailed list of **Alerts**.

A red flag indicates a patient has one or more **Red Alerts** or **Red** and **Yellow Alerts** and has not been dismissed.



A yellow flag indicates a patient has one or more **Yellow Alerts** and has not been dismissed.

No flag No Alert was detected.

Review Reason

Indicates the reason the patient was added to the For Review patient list. Review reasons include:

Scheduled

Patient Initiated

Weight Change

Implanted Device Alert

Multiple Reasons

Click on the reason to see more detailed information related to the review, including transmission dates, post dates, and summary information related to the reviewable data.

Next Remote Follow-up

Indicates the date of the patient's next scheduled remote follow-up. Click on this date to display the scheduling calendar and set a new date for a patient's next scheduled remote follow-up.

Monitoring Status/Date

Indicates the current monitoring status of the patient. A patient is considered monitored once their Communicator has been activated, has communicated with their implanted device, and is able to check for **Alerts** and provide device data as configured by the clinic user.

When the LATITUDE NXT System identifies that monitoring is not occurring as intended, the patient is considered not monitored and one of the following status indications is displayed, along with the date that status was determined.

- Patient Transferred Applicable only for the clinic from which the patient transferred. (No date is shown for this status indication.)
- No Primary Clinic Primary clinic is required for a patient to be remotely monitored.
- No Communicator Assigned Patient does not have a Communicator currently assigned.
- **Implanted Device Replaced** Remains until the Communicator has successfully collected data from the new implanted device and sent it to the LATITUDE NXT server.

- Communicator Not Set Up Remains until the Communicator has successfully collected data from the implanted device and sent it to the LATITUDE NXT server.
- Remote Monitoring Disabled Occurs because the implanted device has limited battery capacity.
- Implanted Device Not Found Communicator has been unable to successfully communicate with the implanted device for 14 days or more from the date an interrogation was scheduled.
- Software Mismatch Communicator does not support the implanted device's current software.
- Communicator Not Connecting Communicator has not connected to the LATITUDE NXT server in 14 days or more.

A patient may have more than one **Not Monitored** status at a given time. In this case, the most recent status is displayed on the **View Patient List** page. Any other statuses are displayed on the patient detail pages.

**NOTE:** Sindicates that the patient currently has more than one **Not Monitored** status.

After notification, the clinician is responsible for resolving the status condition. This may include referring the patient to LATITUDE Customer Support or Patient Services, as applicable, in the event the clinician is unable to resolve the condition. See "LATITUDE Customer Support" on page 1-9 for contact information. **Alert** identification and notification will not occur until the status condition is resolved.

Clicking on the status opens a window that displays the related section of the Troubleshooting Guides.

#### Actions

Octapny alave

These buttons are links to dismiss the patient from the review list or generate reports for the patient.

**NOTE:** When the **Not Monitored** filter is selected on the **View Patient List** page, the **Actions** column is replaced by the **Patient Notes** column.

#### **Generating and Printing Patient Reports**

One or more reports, using data from the latest device transmission, can be generated for individual patients or for several patients at a time. When printing reports, report information is retrieved, and a single PDF file is generated for each report request. Once the selected report(s) are generated, the user can print and save the reports.

You may print multiple individual reports at a time. If you attempt to print more than the maximum number of reports allowed, a message will appear asking you to modify your selection to print fewer reports.

The following reports are available for applicable implanted devices:

- Quick Notes Report/S-ICD Summary Report
- Most Recent Presenting EGM/S-ECG Report
- Combined Follow-up Report
- Heart Failure Management Report

- Atrial Arrhythmia Report
- Arrhythmia Logbook Report
- **Event Detail Report**
- **Device Settings Report**

The Quick Notes/S-ICD Summary, Combined Follow-up, Presenting EGM/S-ECG, Atrial Arrhythmia, and Heart Failure Management Reports are available for previous interrogations from a patient's Follow-up History page. The Follow-up History page lists remote interrogations that result in the patient being added to the For Review patient list.

The date, time, and user that generated the report is logged and is displayed in the Review Status pop-up window. The Reports Menu button is available on all webpages listing patients or .10 Jonolette. verwend suitage. patient data.

# SEARCH PATIENTS TOOL

This feature is not available in Norway. Accordingly, the Search Patients menu item NOTE: will not be visible on the LATITUDE NXT website to clinicians in Norway.

A link to the Search Patients tool is located in the navigation bar on all webpages. The Search Patients tool (shown in the following figure) enables a user to search for patient records from all those that the user is authorized to access. One or more fields can be used to search for patient records. Searches using multiple fields are performed using all the words entered into each field.

Clicking the Search button displays the matching patient records below the search criteria in a table similar to the View Patient List page. From the table, you can print the search results list, Jersune Upsurersia. Neiz Novecousiversia. e or r. e or r. howen, verner versie, wet out is een verouder of the service Pasenusi versila. Venaudo, ulatent version in nicon within and in the standard in the sta access details of a patient appearing in the list, print reports for one or more selected patients, or Jut datert version. Elavult Verzio. Ne haszhalla. Lastarie Utoata. Novieta. Lastarie Utoata. Novieta. Urent Utoata. Novieta. Versione obsoleta. Versione obsoleta. Versione obsoleta. dismiss a patient that is for review.

Versiune expirata. Numeroutilita.

ziananaverzia. Nepolizivat. Zastarana verzia. Nepolizivat.

-03-Lanana ventria. Intervoutrivat. Lastarela razlicica.

Vanhentunut versio. Ala Kayta.

Foraldrad version. Anvandel.

unanunau ven avan simin. Kullanmayin. Gimcel olmavan simin. Kullanmayin.



### ENROLLING PATIENTS AND MANAGING EQUIPMENT

This section provides information for enrolling patients in the LATITUDE NXT System, as well as ordering equipment (Communicator and, if applicable, weight scale and blood pressure monitor) and distributing equipment to patients.

10

#### **Enrolling New Patients**

Clinic users enroll new patients by clicking the **Enroll Patient** link under the **Manage Clinic** menu option as shown in the following figure. Patients are identified in the LATITUDE NXT System by their date of birth and the model and serial number of their implanted device.

Scientific		LATT			LATITUDE <sup>™</sup> NXT
		Bob, Doctor (My Profile)	Languag	e: <u>English</u>   <u>Help/(</u>	Contact Us   Logout
	View Patient List	Search Patients		Manage Clinic	
	Manage EMR Integration	Manage Clinic Users	Manage C	linic Settings	Enroll Patient

Enroll Patient Step 1 of 3: Enter implanted device and patient's date of birth.

\*Indicates Required Field

#### Implanted Device

Note: If this is a replacement implar the implanted device information. an existing patient, please go to the patient's "Patient and Equipment Information" page and edit



#### **Enroll Patient Page** igure 2

Clinic users must assign a Patient Group from a selectable list before submitting the multiple webpage form. A confirmation of enrollment is displayed and can be printed.

Completion of patient enrollment in the LATITUDE NXT System requires the Communicator model and serial number. During patient enrollment, the clinic user enters the model and serial number of the patient's Communicator.

If the patient will use a weight scale or blood pressure monitor, those model and serial numbers may be entered at enrollment or later through the Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information pages. The clinic user also enters the patient's time zone, as applicable.

#### **Ordering and Distributing Equipment**

Clinics can order Communicators, weight scales, and blood pressure monitors by contacting LATITUDE Customer Support. Model and serial numbers are entered at enrollment but may be updated later through the Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information pages.

Clinics can also order cellular or Internet adapters by contacting LATITUDE Customer Support. Kullann Recording of serial numbers for adapters is not required.

#### **Enrolling Existing Patients**

If a patient was previously enrolled in the LATITUDE NXT System, their existing data will be available to the new clinic after enrollment is complete. Users in the new clinic will see the last patient data sent but will not see any follow-up or alert history. If a patient was previously enrolled, their date of birth entered during enrollment must match the date recorded in the system to complete the enrollment. Contact LATITUDE Customer Support if you need assistance.

**NOTE:** Patients in Norway who were previously enrolled may not always be able to be enrolled in a new clinic, and their existing data may not be available to a new clinic. Call LATITUDE Customer Service for assistance.

#### **Educating Patients**

Even though each patient receives a patient manual and quick start guide with their Communicator, we recommend that clinics provide setup and general operating information about the Communicator to the patient during distribution so that they become familiar with how to use it. Additional copies of the patient manual and quick start guide can be ordered using the information on the back cover of this clinician manual or by contacting LATITUDE Customer Support.

The patient manual is also available online at www.bostonscientific-elabeling.com.

#### PATIENT INITIALIZATION

After a patient is assigned a Communicator, they appear on the **Not Monitored** list, with a status of **Communicator Not Set Up**. To appear with a status of **Monitored**, the patient should complete the setup of their Communicator:

Wave WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR: The patient presses the flashing white Heart button to start Communicator setup. During the initial setup process, the Communicator performs a **Patient Initiated Interrogation** (PII). Once the patient has completed setup of their Communicator, they appear with a status of **Monitored**.

TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR: The patient follows the instructions on the Communicator screen to perform setup. During the initial setup process, the Communicator confirms the identity of the implanted device but does not perform an interrogation. The patient will appear with a status of **Monitored** once the Communicator notifies the LATITUDE NXT server it has completed an interrogation (up to eight days) or when the patient performs a **Patient Initiated Interrogation** (PII).

If the patient has difficulties completing setup, clinic users may access troubleshooting recommendations by clicking on the **Communicator Not Set Up** link.

#### MANAGING PATIENTS

UCIONIN'

The following information is provided to help clinic users manage their LATITUDE patients.

#### **Changing Patient Demographic and Equipment Information**

Users can view and edit patient demographic, implanted device, and LATITUDE equipment information from the Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information page. Update of some data is restricted to users in the primary clinic. A button linking to the Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information page appears on the detailed summary pages of all patients.

**NOTE:** When the patient's implanted device is replaced, all uploaded data, follow-up history, and **Alert** history for the previous implanted device are no longer viewable. We recommend printing any desired reports before updating the implanted device.

The Communicator performs several time-sensitive functions. If a patient moves or travels to a different time zone, the new time zone where the Communicator is being used needs to be selected on the **Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information** page.

Patients with a TOUCH-SCREEN WIRELESS COMMUNICATOR are able to select their time zone on their Communicator screen.

If patients need replacement LATITUDE equipment, their patient configuration information needs to be updated with new model and serial numbers.

The Communicator, weight scale, and blood pressure monitor are intended to be used by a single patient. A Communicator, weight scale, and blood pressure monitor received by a patient may not be reconfigured and/or distributed to a different patient.

#### **Changing Patient Groups**

Clinics that organize patients into Patient Groups can change that organization on the **Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information** page:

- The patient can be moved from one Patient Group to a new Patient Group. Only clinic users associated with the new Patient Group will have access to the patient. This change does not affect the patient's data or status on the **View Patient List** page.
- The patient can be associated with a second Patient Group. The user must specify which
  Patient Group is primary (manages the patient's device) and which is secondary. Users in
  both the original Patient Group and the second Patient Group will have access to the patient.
  Users in the secondary Patient Group will see the patient's current data but will not be notified
  of Red Alerts and will not see any follow-up or alert history associated with the primary
  Patient Group.

### **Transferring Patients**

Patients can be transferred from an existing clinic to a new clinic, based on patient consent. When a clinic enrolls a patient, the user will see an indication that the patient is being followed by a different clinic. Once the user indicates that the patient has authorized the transfer, the enrollment can be completed and the patient is immediately transferred to the new clinic.

Users in the new clinic will see the patient's current data and will also see any undismissed **Alerts** from the old clinic. They will not see any follow-up or alert history from the old clinic.

Users in the old clinic will see the patient's status is **Patient Transferred**. The existing follow-up and alert history information is available to print any desired reports. No new data will be visible to users in the old clinic. The old clinic can unenroll the patient from the **Edit/View Patient and Equipment Information** page.

**NOTE:** Patients in Norway cannot always be transferred from an existing clinic to a new clinic. Contact LATITUDE Customer Support for assistance.

#### **Unenrolling Patients**

Patients can be unenrolled by a clinic user selecting the **Unenroll Patient** button on the **Edit/ View Patient and Equipment Information** page. Unenrolling the patient immediately removes access to the patient records.

If the patient is unenrolled from the primary clinic, LATITUDE NXT System monitoring and data collection will be suspended. If the patient is still enrolled in a secondary clinic, that clinic will see the patient's status as **No Primary Clinic**. The patient's existing data will still be visible to the secondary clinic, but no new data will be sent until the patient has a primary clinic.

#### NOTES:

- Once a patient account is unenrolled, patient data is no longer accessible by that clinic in the LATITUDE NXT System.
- Clinics are responsible for unenrolling patients if a clinic is no longer in practice. If a clinic dissolves, Boston Scientific personnel may contact LATITUDE NXT patients enrolled in the clinic.

#### MANAGING PATIENT GROUPS

The list of existing Patient Groups can be viewed through the **Manage Clinic Settings** link under the **Manage Clinic** menu. Clinic users only see the Patient Groups to which they are assigned.

#### Adding Patient Groups

A Clinic Account Manager can add Patient Groups by selecting the **Add Patient Group** link on the **Manage Clinic Settings** page. Adding a Patient Group automatically assigns all Clinic Account Managers to that Patient Group. A second screen is displayed that allows assigning additional clinic users to the Patient Group.

#### **Deleting Patient Groups**

Patient Groups can be removed by Clinic Account Managers, but only if there are no patients enrolled in the Patient Group. To delete a Patient Group, click on the **Edit/ View Demographics** and **User Membership** button associated with a Patient Group on the **Manage Clinic Settings** page. Then click on the **Remove Patient Group** button.

#### **Other Patient Group Management Functions**

Other Patient Group management functions are available from the Manage Clinic Settings page:

Schedule and Alert Defaults – selecting the **Edit/View Schedule and Alert Defaults** button associated with a Patient Group allows clinic users to manage the schedule and alert defaults.

Demographic and User Membership – selecting the Edit/View Demographics and User
 Membership button associated with a Patient Group allows clinic users to update the Patient Group's name and description and to see the other users assigned to the Patient Group.
 Clinic Account Managers can assign clinic users to, or remove clinic users from, the Patient Group. Note that Clinic Account Managers are assigned to all Patient Groups and cannot be removed from a Patient Group.

#### MANAGING USER ACCOUNTS

A user with complete privileges (Clinic Account Manager) can create user accounts for other users in the same clinic.

Clinic Account Managers can also perform certain user account management functions for all users within their clinic, including designating whether passwords of clinic users expire six months after being issued or never expire. Clinic Account Managers can also reset passwords.

**NOTE:** Any user can also reset their own password by correctly responding to security questions.

A Clinic Account Manager clicks on the **Manage Clinic Users** link from the **Manage Clinic** menu option to access all account management functions. This displays the list of clinic users.

#### Adding User Accounts

Clinic user accounts can be added by Clinic Account Managers. To add a user, select the **Add Clinic User** button on the **Manage Clinic Users** page. The **Add Clinic User** page provides a set of required and optional data entry fields. Adding an account includes selecting the user's privileges and assigning them to the desired Patient Groups.

#### **Deleting User Accounts**

Clinic user accounts can be removed by Clinic Account Managers. To delete a user, click on the **Edit/View Demographics and Access Settings** button associated with that user on the **Manage Clinic Users** page, then click on the **Remove Clinician** button. Removing an account removes that user from all access to patients and deletes that user's account.

It is the responsibility of the clinic to ensure that accounts are deleted for users who are no longer employed by the clinic or who should no longer have access to patient data in the LATITUDE NXT System.

Users who have not logged in for an extended period of time are considered inactive and may be deleted.

#### **Other User Account Management Functions**

Other account management functions are available by selecting the **Edit/View Demographics** and Access Settings button associated with a user on the Manage Clinic Users page. The following functions are supported on the **Update Clinic User** page:

The Clinic Account Manager may edit the demographic data for any user and save it into the LATITUDE NXT System. Values that can be modified include user information, **User ID**, user privileges, and assigned Patient Groups.

**Reset Password** – If a user forgets their password, this function can be used by the Clinic Account Manager to assign a temporary password. Clicking the **Reset Password** link assigns a temporary password and displays it in a pop-up window. The user must change this temporary password at the next login attempt.

**Europe only: Get Two Factor Verification Code** – If two factor authentication is required, the Clinic Account Manager may create a one-time verification code for a clinic user to use at their next login, which must be within 10 minutes. The link to create the verification code is in the Login Information / Security section.

#### User Account Self-Management

Users can update their own information by clicking on the **My Profile** link at the top of the page. A user can change their password or modify their **User ID**, security questions, and demographic information. A user who has forgotten their password can reset it by answering one of their security questions.

Users can also select a preference on the **My Profile** page to **Enable Heart Failure Patient** View. If enabled, selecting the patient name takes you directly to their Health tab.

#### PASSWORDS

Passwords cannot be retrieved, even by an administrator. Password rules and suggestions for creating a good password are provided on the LATITUDE NXT website.

A Clinic Account Manager can designate whether passwords expire six months after being issued or never expire. A user's account is locked after six consecutive login attempts with an incorrect password (or verification code in Europe). If their account is locked, a user can unlock it by providing their answer to a security question, or a Clinic Account Manager can reset the user's password. See "Resetting Your Forgotten Password" on page 2-19.

NOTE: Passwords expire three months after being issued in Italy.

#### **Temporary Passwords**

When a Clinic Account Manager creates an account or resets the password for a clinic user, a temporary one-time password is assigned. The Clinic Account Manager needs to give this password to the clinic user. The clinic user must change this password when logging in for the first time.

Temporary passwords expire six months after being issued.

NOTE: In Italy, temporary passwords expire three months after being issued.

#### Security Questions

A clinic user is prompted to change their password the first time they log in with their temporary password. The clinic user is then prompted to enter answers to three security questions. The user can select from a list of questions.

A clinic user is prompted for their answer to one of these security questions if they forget their password and need to reset it. Clinic users can also ask their Clinic Account Manager to reset their passwords. Refer to "Resetting Your Forgotten Password" on page 2-19.

#### Changing Your Password

in

Your password can be changed by clicking the My Profile link next to your name at the top of every page on the LATITUDE NXT website, and then by clicking the Change Password link in the Login Information section. Enter your old and new password as shown in the following figure. Click the Save and Close button. Your new password will take effect the next time you log



#### **Resetting Your Forgotten Password**

If you forget your password or your login account is locked, you can reset your password at any time using the Forgot Password? link (shown in the following figure). You will need to provide an answer to one of your security questions in order to reset your password. You can also ask your Clinic Account Manager to reset your password.

Please enter your User ID and Password to enter the Boston Scientific LATITUDE Clinician website
*Indicates Required Field
*User ID:
2°-
*Password:
W3TO S.
Login Decesity. Jer .
Change Country/Language_United Kingdom/English
Forgot Password?
For additional assistance, call <u>LATITUDE <sup>™</sup>Customer</u>
ANT VER SUPPORT AND TO USE
arale the above on the ottar er com
Figure 2-8. Forgot Password? Link

EMR SYSTEM INTEGRA

The optional LATITUDE NXT Electronic Medical Record (EMR) system integration feature provides an automated way to export patient implanted device data to a clinic's internal EMR application. Sensor data, sensor Alerts, and monitoring status are not included in data exported to an EMR application. Clinicians may want to refer to the Implantable Device Cardiac Observation (IDCO) integration specification of Boston Scientific for details on how its implanted device data is converted into IDCO messages, which are used to deliver patient data to the EMR application.

The data exported are based on the Quick Notes Report/S-ICD Summary Report and include Implanted Device Alerts. The data may also include PDFs of the Presenting EGM/S-ECG Report, Combined Follow-Up Report, Heart Failure Management Report, Arrhythmia Logbook Report, and Event Detail Report, if available. Not all EMR applications accept these types of Kullanmayin data. When enabled, EMR integration exports data for all patients in all Patient Groups within your clinic.

The EMR integration feature provides the following functions:

- Enables and disables EMR integration as needed (default is disabled).
- Automatically exports patient data to your EMR application each time a patient appears on the For Review list, except for a weight change. The data provided is associated with Implanted Device Alerts, Remote Scheduled Follow-ups, and Patient Initiated Interrogations.
- Selects the data format for your EMR application.
- Displays details of each data export including time stamps and export status.
- Allows you to resend EMR data.

NOTES:

- The LATITUDE NXT System only exports EMR files when the Enable EMR Integration checkbox on the LATITUDE NXT website is selected. The system does not create or export EMR files for patient interrogation data received while EMR is not enabled. Refer to "Configuring the EMR Feature" on page 2-21.
- Connection difficulties may delay or prevent EMR file delivery to the EMR application. The LATITUDE NXT System is the system of record for remote patient management. Clinicians should not rely on the presence of data in the EMR application to determine if a remote follow-up or Implanted Device Alert has occurred.
- An EMR data export is not performed for a weight Alert. Sensor measurements are not exported.
- Any changes to data from within the EMR application will not change data in the LATITUDE NXT System.

Some EMR applications may not directly import LATITUDE NXT data. You or your EMR vendor may have to provide additional software to import LATITUDE NXT data into your EMR application. Technical information is located separately in the Boston Scientific IDCO and HL7 integration specification documents.

If an attempt to export an EMR file fails, the LATITUDE NXT System continues to attempt to export the file to your EMR application for up to 30 days. The LATITUDE NXT System will then discontinue the attempt to export the EMR file and report a Failed status. If this occurs, you may resend the data using the Resend button.

#### Configuring the EMR Feature

 $\cap$ 

Octaphu' 12stara

The LATITUDE NXT EMR feature must be configured and enabled before LATITUDE NXT EMR files can be created and exported. Configuration includes downloading, installing, configuring, and registering the EMR integration software on a computer within your clinic.

The EMR integration software will typically be installed on the clinic's EMR application server or another clinic server rather than an individual's workstation. In order to install the EMR integration software, you may need administrative access on the target system. If you are unfamiliar with the setup of your target system or EMR application, please consult the information technology (IT) professional responsible for administering your systems.

Complete the following steps to install the software and configure the EMR integration feature:

10

- 1. Navigate to the Manage EMR Integration page.
- 2. Click the Edit/View EMR Configuration button (as shown below).

Boston	Ne	elsa ne hier	ALICICA SION	LATITUDE <sup>™</sup> NXT
Scientific		Petrov, Ivan (My Profile	)   Language: <u>English   Helr</u>	/Contact Us   Logou
	View Patient List	Search Patients	Manage Clini	SUI
	Manage EMR	Integration Manage Clinic Users	Manage Clinic Settings	Enroll Patient
nage EMR Inte	gration: Kardiologie Centr	e Vantald	13-01ma	
Edit/View EMR Config	uration (2)		Cer	
iter by Device Tran	smission Date	GU.		
From:		To:	Elltor	Class
dd/mm/yyyy	(e.g.: 24/01/1950)	dd/mm/yyyy (e.g.: 24/01/*	1950) Filter	Ciedi

202

Figure 2–9. Edit/View Configuration Button

Record the **EMR/CIS Clinic Identifier** that is provided on this page (as shown below). 3

**Important**: The identifier is required to complete the registration of the EMR integration software. The identifier is used to route your LATITUDE NXT System clinic records to your EMR application.

Scientific			LATITUDE <sup>™</sup> NXT
ocknink 2°	Petrov, Ivan (My Profil	<u>e)</u>   Language: <u>English</u>   <u>Help/</u>	Contact Us   Logout
View Patient List	Search Patients	Manage Clinic	
Manage EMR Integration	Manage Clinic Users	Manage Clinic Settings	Enroll Patient
Edit/View EMR Configuration: Kardiologie Centre			
EMR/CIS Clinic Identifier: sapida-8420265034-5873498676 (3)	ite.		
EMR Configuration	oler		Last Updated By
For information to be transferred to your EMR. EMR integration software To download the EMR integration software, <u>click here</u> . (4)	e must be installed on your l	EMR system then must be enal	bled below.
By selecting the ENABLE function, you agree and assert to the You have installed the EMR Export Client on your organization's medical record system. You will not use the EMR Export Client for any other pu You will not use the EMR the security of the data yi	ne following: nization's system in orde urpose without Boston So ou are receiving from Bo	r to download LATITUDE dat ientific's written approval. ston Scientific.	a on your
13 (7) R Enable EMPLINE gration M D Utilization	thise orre.		
$F_{1} = \left\{ \begin{array}{c} 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 $	re 13	e.	
eou de d'éles (9) Eswe ant Close	Close Without Saving	ŏ.	ike

Figure 2–10. Edit/View EMR Configuration Page

- Click the click here link as shown above
- You are directed away from LATITUDE NXT to a website for the EMR integration software 5. that needs to be installed. Follow the installation and setup instructions available on this website.
- 6. Complete installation, configuration, and registration of the software before enabling EMR Integration.

Once installation and registration are complete, no further EMR integration NOTE: software configuration should be required. However, Boston Scientific personnel may contact you regarding additional configuration tasks.

7. Return to the LATITUDE NXT Edit/View EMR Configuration page and select the Enable EMR Integration checkbox. Any patient interrogation data received while EMR integration is not enabled will not be exported to your EMR application.

Notice: By selecting the Enable EMR Integration function, you agree and assert to the following terms and conditions:

- You have installed the EMR integration software on your organization's system in order to download LATITUDE NXT data to your organization's medical record system.
- You will not use the EMR integration software for any other purpose without Boston Scientific's written approval.
- You accept responsibility for the security of the data you are receiving from Boston Scientific.

- 8. Select the appropriate **EMR Integration Format** from the pull-down menu as shown above. The format selected must be appropriate for your EMR application. Supported formats are listed in the pull-down menu.
- 9. Click the **Save and Close** button.

Clicking the **Last Updated By** link opens a pop-up window that displays the date and time the EMR configuration was last changed and the name of the user who changed it.

#### View EMR Log

The **View EMR Log** window on the bottom section of the **Manage EMR Integration** page (shown below) lists EMR files exported to your EMR application. The log only lists patients that are in Patient Groups of which the clinic user has access. Clinic Account Managers will see entries for all patients in the clinic.

You can filter the patient list by entering dates in the fields above the log window. One or both of the date fields may be empty.

Berle	1 Wayt	Ka 6	lh.			
and vert	cion. All	0, 16,,	se.	Vati	View EMF	₹ Log 1 - 5 of 5
13P' 213 18	Patient ID/ Patient	Review Reason	Device Transmission Date	Status	Status Date/Time	Actions
OC'stall det	KC-108 da Silva, Joao	Patient Initiated	Sep 13, 2011	Transferred	Sep 13, 2011 11:41 CET	Resend
13,8000	KC-218 Dupont, Jean	Patient Initiated	Sep 13, 2011	Transferred	Sep 13, 2011 09:02 CET	Resend
60° (510° )	KC-128 Modaal, Jan	Patient Initiated	Sep 13, 2011	Transferred	Sep 13, 2011 09:02 CET	Resend
Je, and	KC-146 Castaneda, Mara	Scheduled	Sep 13, 2011	Transferred	Sep 13, 2011 01:51 CET	Resend
Aco N	KC-281 Lange, Albert	Scheduled	Sep 13, 2011	Transferred	Sep 13, 2011 01:23 CET	Resend
	$\sqrt{2}$	$\sim \sim \sim$		N		log 1 E of E

#### Figure 2–11. View EMR Log Window

The following list, sorted by device transmission date, provides a description of each column of the **View EMR Log** window:

- · Patient ID/Patient Patient identifier and patient name.
- Review Reason The reason that the EMR export was initiated (same as on the View Patient List, see "Monitoring Status/Date" on page 2-10).
- Device Transmission Date The date the implanted device interrogation associated with the EMR file was initiated.
- Status The current status of the export. A link from each status opens an EMR history popup window that provides detailed information of the export processes for that patient. A description of each status follows:
  - Initiated The EMR export has been initiated
  - Waiting for Clinic Computer All data for the file has been processed and the file is ready to be exported to your EMR application. Typically, file delivery will occur within 30 minutes. If this status persists for more than 30 minutes, please contact your IT professional who is responsible for monitoring your EMR integration software or EMR application.
  - **Transferred** The EMR file has been successfully exported to your EMR application.
  - Resend Requested A resend of the EMR file has been requested.

- Failed The attempt to export the EMR file failed. No further attempt will be made to export the EMR file. Once the reason for failure has been determined, the EMR data may be resent.
- Refer to the troubleshooting section of the installation instructions document for help with diagnosing and troubleshooting failures. This document is available on the LATITUDE NXT System EMR Integration software (EMR client) webpage.
- Status Date/Time The date and time of the last change in status.

Jien ut yara. In ut vernet Non utilitzare. Nersione obsoleta. Non utilitzare.

Urent it gata. Notio ett.

Noveraine in the internation of the internation of

Pasenusiversila. Nenaudokite. Pasenusiversila. Nenaudokite.

Elavult verzio. Ne használla.

Actions - Contains the Resend button that may be used to request another attempt to export the EMR file. A Resend can only be initiated when an EMR file has a status of Transferred or Failed. N. e

#### TROUBLESHOOTING

The Troubleshooting Guides on the Help/Contact Us LATITUDE NXT website are intended to help clinicians resolve problems with patient Communicators and sensors. If you are unable to resolve a problem with a patient Communicator or sensor after following the recommendations provided, you or the patient may contact the appropriate LATITUDE Customer Support number Jastaniela verzila. Nernoite upotrebli with a ted version. ... Aegunud versioon. ione NIN TIN TOMOEKSOON Version obsoleta. him in a soleta. -ge Version überholt listed in "LATITUDE Customer Support" on page 1-9. Forseldetver

Hawin very of very of the top of top of the top of top of

Jul Been version of the state o

Judient version. Skalikke brukes. Nie utywać. Nie utywać.

Versiune expirate. Anuse utiliza.

Lastarana vertia. Nepourtination

Vanhentunut versio. Ala kayta.

Foraldrad version. Anvandel.

Januar version sining Kullanmayin.

 $\chi C$ 

## SYMBOLS

#### **APPENDIX A**

#### Table A-1. Explanation of Symbols

	Symbol	Meaning
		Manufacturer
	EC REP	Authorized representative in the European Community
	€€2797	CE mark of conformity with the identification of the notified body authorizing use of the mark
	AUS	Australian sponsor address
3 BEPCIN	Nepus	ikke anvendere. neitte.
Octapatila vere Lastaraldet ver	perholt. I	MANDO NO UTILIZATI ISET. TREDIANOL
Versium Aegunt	sterfor sterfor stdated v	ersteta. Ne penoite psoleta. Ne penoite perimee. Ne nonitinantot. perimerzila. Ne penoite Nonitinantot.
	Version Version Last	ariela versila. Neraude aliale Nie utywać. ariela versila. Neraude versie. Nie utywać. let ione jusi versila. Ne hasznaliałe pruke prie utywać.
		Versiveco) siverio ude skal vana utilize utilization version. Na Anu settilization version. Na Anu settilization value of the skal vana version. Na Anu settilization value of the skal vana version version. Na Anu settilization version versi version version version versi version version
		L Dit is a ter prze olet rata. Nepe upe kawiej mnawi Utosta obsolet przezia. Nepe upe kawiej mnawi Wersja obsolet przezia. Nepe upe kawiej mnawi
		Versicaranelarazintversion. Zastarelarazinentunutversion. Zastarentunutversion. Zastarentunutversion.
		Via Forally Cellon





## Boston Scientific

Boston Scientific Corporation 4100 Hamline Avenue North St. Paul, MN 55112-5798 USA



HeceW3110/13Ba. Guidant Europe NV/SA; Boston Scientific Green Square, Lambroekstraat 5D 1831 Diegem, Belgium Maikke anvendes.



používat. Boston Scientific (Australia) Pty Ltd A versioon. Arge Kasutage. PO Box 332 Botany NSW 1455 Australia Free Phone 1 800 676 133 Free Fax 1 800 836 666

Cardiac Pacemakers Incorporated

Soon. Lastarie a ver hotizanti and the hotizanti and t Jorga USA Jorga USA Sustainanis Product Standard: Customer Service, BSC Int'l Medical Trading (Shanghai) Co. Ltd. #68, Rijing Road, Waigaoqiao Free Trade Zone Shanghai, 200131, China Telephone: 021–61415959 Fax: 021–61415900 www.bostonscientific.com 800.CARDIAC (227.3422) 651.582.4000 018 Boston Srin liates. ersione chine in the contraction of the chine in the chine is the chine in the chine is Nover in the state of the state retuito ata, Notio et Mi. Pasenusi versila. Nenaudokite. Pasenusi versila. Nenaudokite. Elavult verzió. Ne használla.

. Nicht verwenden

All rights reserved. 358827-075 EN OUS 2020-03



JIL IS BERT VERSIE MIEL OPENIUM Utdatert Przetermin Mischinik Wersja przetermin Mischinik Mischinik Wersja przetermin Mischinik Mi

Versa.

Versiume expirate. Nor North Section of the section

Lastarana vertia. Nepoutivat.

Lastaren and razin and raz

Vanhentunut versio. Ala käytä.

Foraldrad Version Anvandel

